
May 15, 2015

Dear Jacob:

The entire Vermont Senate wishes to offer our sincere thanks for your service to the Legislature as a 
State House Page over the last several weeks. During your time here there have been long, heated 
debates on some of the biggest issues this session – the budget, taxes, and education, to name a few -- 
issues which will impact Vermonters for years to come, and you were here to see it. Your assistance has 
been incredibly helpful to us during these hectic final weeks and your service helps the Legislature run 
efficiently, which is no small task! 

We hope the experience was a good one for you as well. We commend you on the initiative that you 
showed in applying for, and being accepted into, the State House Page Program. There’s no better 
opportunity to not only observe, but participate in the legislative process. We hope your experience here 
will serve you well throughout your life, whatever path you choose to take. 

Again, we thank you and wish you the best of luck in your future. We have no doubt you’ll go far!

Best regards,

Phil Scott John Campbell
Lieutenant Governor Senate President Pro Tempore




